
WAC 352-37-030  Vehicular traffic—Where permitted—Generally. 
Subject to the restrictions set forth in subsequent sections of this 
chapter, and except at the point of intersection of any access road 
and the beach, the use of motor vehicles on and along the ocean bea-
ches shall be permitted only on that area between the extreme upper or 
landward limit of the hard sand area and the clam beds, defined as the 
"driveable beach" in WAC 352-37-020. The operation of any vehicle is 
prohibited above and on the landward side of the driveable beach. The 
provisions of this section shall not apply to official vehicles engag-
ed in authorized law enforcement, maintenance, or sanitary patrol ac-
tivities or emergency vehicles while engaged in the performance of any 
necessary service.

The Long Beach Peninsula, South Beach, and North Beach Recreation 
Management Plans, as referenced in RCW 79A.05.600 through 79A.05.695, 
as adopted by local governments located on the same beach and approved 
by the commission, identify those areas where the operation or parking 
of any vehicle is prohibited. Exceptions that allow for the use of any 
vehicles in these areas identified as exclusive pedestrian/nonmotor-
ized use areas are found in WAC 352-37-070. Except as provided in WAC 
352-37-330, any violation of this section is an infraction under chap-
ter 7.84 RCW.
[Statutory Authority: Chapter 79A.05 RCW. WSR 07-03-121, § 352-37-030, 
filed 1/22/07, effective 2/22/07. Statutory Authority: RCW 79A.05.030, 
79A.05.035, 79A.05.055, 79A.05.070, and 79A.05.165. WSR 05-01-068, § 
352-37-030, filed 12/9/04, effective 1/9/05. Statutory Authority: RCW 
43.51.040 and 43.51.180(7). WSR 92-19-098, § 352-37-030, filed 
9/17/92, effective 10/18/92. Statutory Authority RCW 43.51.040. WSR 
90-07-050, § 352-37-030, filed 3/19/90, effective 4/19/90.]
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